
  

 

 

American Legion  

Department of Vermont  

Monthly Bulletin 

 February 2022  “For God and Country” 

 Legionnaires,  

 

 The Mid-Winter Confer-

ence was held January 21-22 at 

the Double Tree in Burlington.  

The Friday committee meetings 

and banquet were well attended 

and it was an honor to have Lt. 

Governor Molly Gray as our 

guest speaker at dinner.    Our 

Saturday joint session with the 

presentation of the Four Chap-

lains Ceremony was very mov-

ing and I have received a lot of 

positive feedback.  Thank you 

to everyone in the Legion Fami-

ly that participated to make the 

joint session ceremony a suc-

cess.    We were also honored to 

have National Vice Commander 

Cory Bates attend Mid-Winter.   

 

 I have enjoyed traveling 

around the state visiting post 

membership meetings or special 

functions.  To date I have visit-

ed 32 Posts and have learned a 

lot about the success and chal-

lenges these Posts are facing.  

During January I had the pleas-

ure of visiting Hardwick Post 7, 

Woodstock Post 24, Poultney 

Post 39, Fair Haven Post 49 and 

Colchester Post 91. If I have not 

visited your Post yet, I look for-

ward to seeing you in the next 3 

– 4 months as weather and time 

permit. If your Post is having a 

special event coming up that 

you would like me to attend, 

please let me know so I can see 

if I’m available.  

  

On Tuesday, March 15, 

2022 the American Legion will 

be celebrating its 102nd birth-

day. This is an excellent oppor-

tunity for your post to plan an 

event to celebrate this great or-

ganization.  

 

The American Legion is 

looking for a few good men and 

women. If you have prospective 

candidates for District, County, 

or Area Commanders we would 

love to get endorsement letters 

for them from your Post. Please 

send them into Department so 

they can be posted in the bulle-

tin.  

 

  If I can be of any assis-

tance, please do not hesitate to 

contact me.   

 

 

For God and Country, 

Catherine M. Tester 

Department Commander  

 Department of Vermont Commander 

 Catherine M. Tester 
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Not just 
Walter 
Reed 

 

Dear American Legion Family 
Members and Friends, 

The report by the Navy Times hit 
like a gut punch. No hot water, A/
C or doors with locks for junior 
troops forced to live in hellish 
Walter Reed base barracks was 
the headline of the article pub-
lished on Feb. 4. 

In essence, nearly 500 Navy 
corpsmen and Army medics sta-
tioned at Naval Support Activity 
Bethesda were housed in quarters 
with insufficient hot water, bro-
ken locks, inoperable air condi-
tioning and other “trouble ticket” 
items that even the commanding 
officer admits have existed for 
years. It is no small irony that the 
two barracks were named Com-
fort Hall and Sanctuary Hall. 

Fortunately, leadership at the fa-
cility has started relocating more 
than 350 of the servicemembers 
to temporary lodging and initiat-
ing the needed repairs.. But still, 
one has to wonder how did we get 
to this point? In 2007, the Wash-
ington Post reported mold and 
rodent infestations in Building 18 
at the old Walter Reed Army 
Medical Center. In 2021, a con-
gressional delegation toured a 
barracks at Fort Hood which was 
described as “the worst they’d 
ever seen.” Military.com reported 
a similar situation at Camp Lejeu-
ne. 

When the media exposed a wait-
time and records manipulation 
scandal at a VA Medical Center 
in 2014, The American Legion 
loudly proclaimed that the prob-
lem was “not just Phoenix.” Sub-
sequent inspector general reports 
and congressional hearings 
proved us right. 

I hope that history is not repeat-
ing itself with military housing. 

The sixth of the 11 Principles of 
Military Leadership is “know 
your people and look out for their 
welfare.” Every military com-
mander should take it to heart. 
Infrastructure has been one of the 
most used Washington buzz 
words for the last year, yet I can 
think of no infrastructure project 
more worthy than providing qual-
ity housing for our military mem-
bers. 

Veterans have endured many 
hardships while serving in war 
zones. But garrison living should 
be different. The men and women 
who choose to serve in our all-
volunteer force have many other 
attractive options. They should 
not be subjected to living in third-
world conditions while serving in 
a first-world nation. The military 
of 2022 should not expect its 
members to live in housing that 
hasn’t been adequately renovated 
in decades. Next month, I will 
address a joint committee of Con-
gress. You can bet that this will 
be a major topic of discussion. 

For God and Country, 

Paul E. Dillard 

National Commander of The 
American Legion 

 

Paul E. Dillard 

National Commander 

American Legion 

https://www.navytimes.com/news/your-navy/2022/02/04/no-hot-water-ac-or-doors-with-locks-for-junior-troops-forced-to-live-in-hellish-walter-reed-base-barracks/
https://www.navytimes.com/news/your-navy/2022/02/04/no-hot-water-ac-or-doors-with-locks-for-junior-troops-forced-to-live-in-hellish-walter-reed-base-barracks/
https://www.navytimes.com/news/your-navy/2022/02/04/no-hot-water-ac-or-doors-with-locks-for-junior-troops-forced-to-live-in-hellish-walter-reed-base-barracks/
https://www.navy.mil/Press-Office/News-Stories/Article/2924866/nsa-bethesda-addresses-sailors-concerns-with-barracks/#:~:text=Bethesda%2C%20MD%20%E2%80%93%20Leadership%20at%20Naval,addressed%20in%20their%20current%20barracks.&text=Scott%20Switzer%2C%20command
https://www.navy.mil/Press-Office/News-Stories/Article/2924866/nsa-bethesda-addresses-sailors-concerns-with-barracks/#:~:text=Bethesda%2C%20MD%20%E2%80%93%20Leadership%20at%20Naval,addressed%20in%20their%20current%20barracks.&text=Scott%20Switzer%2C%20command
https://www.navy.mil/Press-Office/News-Stories/Article/2924866/nsa-bethesda-addresses-sailors-concerns-with-barracks/#:~:text=Bethesda%2C%20MD%20%E2%80%93%20Leadership%20at%20Naval,addressed%20in%20their%20current%20barracks.&text=Scott%20Switzer%2C%20command
https://www.washingtonpost.com/archive/politics/2007/02/18/soldiers-face-neglect-frustration-at-armys-top-medical-facility/c0c4b3e4-fb22-4df6-9ac9-c602d41c5bda/
https://www.washingtonpost.com/archive/politics/2007/02/18/soldiers-face-neglect-frustration-at-armys-top-medical-facility/c0c4b3e4-fb22-4df6-9ac9-c602d41c5bda/
https://www.washingtonpost.com/archive/politics/2007/02/18/soldiers-face-neglect-frustration-at-armys-top-medical-facility/c0c4b3e4-fb22-4df6-9ac9-c602d41c5bda/
https://www.washingtonpost.com/archive/politics/2007/02/18/soldiers-face-neglect-frustration-at-armys-top-medical-facility/c0c4b3e4-fb22-4df6-9ac9-c602d41c5bda/
https://www.military.com/daily-news/2021/05/21/worst-theyd-ever-seen-lawmakers-urge-support-military-barracks-improvements.html
https://www.military.com/daily-news/2021/05/21/worst-theyd-ever-seen-lawmakers-urge-support-military-barracks-improvements.html
https://www.military.com/daily-news/2021/05/21/worst-theyd-ever-seen-lawmakers-urge-support-military-barracks-improvements.html
https://www.military.com/daily-news/2021/05/21/worst-theyd-ever-seen-lawmakers-urge-support-military-barracks-improvements.html
https://www.legion.org/veteranshealthcare/222046/its-not-just-phoenix
https://www.legion.org/veteranshealthcare/222046/its-not-just-phoenix
https://www.legion.org/veteranshealthcare/222046/its-not-just-phoenix
https://www.google.com/search?q=11+principles+of+military+leadership&sxsrf=APq-WBv4tqLkGu-5Vzp3wWulF9torfZC2Q%3A1644336323487&source=hp&ei=w5QCYuK4Fp-_0PEPmritoAM&iflsig=AHkkrS4AAAAAYgKi0__gWAjUUiV-mq-kt9c21FfOO5K-&oq=11+Prin&gs_lcp=Cgdnd3Mtd2l6EAEYATIECAAQQz
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The American Legion Department of Vermont is pleased to announce that Senior Vice Com-

mander Tom Scanlon was the recipient of Middlebury College Citizens Award.  Following is 

the announcement of the winners from the President of Middlebury College. Congratulations 

Tom!  

Dear Middlebury Community, 

 

I am very pleased to announce the recipients of the 2021 Bonnie and John McCardell Citizen's 

Awards: Laura Asermily, Kelly Hickey, and Tom Scanlon. The awards recognize their passion for 

serving their community as volunteers. In short, what they have done has made a difference in our 

lives—before and during the pandemic.  

They have worked to improve health and safety, support local businesses, protect the environment, 

and assist those suffering from addiction along with their families. Due to the pandemic, we had to 

delay our announcement of the 2021 recipients until now. 

Members of the local and campus communities submitted nominations and a committee of faculty 

and staff made the final selections. 

Please join me in congratulating these three incredible individuals for their efforts to improve life in 

Addison County. A story in the newsroom about their contributions is here, and a list of all recipients 

can be found here. We hope to be able to honor them in person soon.  

Sincerely, 

Laurie Patton 

President 

https://www.middlebury.edu/newsroom/archive/2022-news/node/662131
https://www.middlebury.edu/office/community-engagement/community-partners/citizens-awards
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I have heard legionnaires ask, 

“What are the National Commis-

sions and Committees all about” 

and “what can individuals from a 

Department contribute on a na-

tional level?” I will try to put a 

little clarity to it through my own 

experience.   

There are various Commissions 

(Americanism, Convention, Fi-

nance, Internal Affairs, Legisla-

tive, Marketing, Media & Com-

munications, Membership & Post 

Activities, National Security, 

Special, Veterans Affairs & Re-

habilitation,  and Veterans Em-

ployment & Education), and 

many of which have various 

committees under the same.  I 

was formerly a member of the 

Law and Order & Homeland Se-

curity Committee which is under 

the National Security Commis-

sion.  My three decades in law 

enforcement and retiring as an 

executive in that field from a ma-

jor law enforcement agency ena-

bled me to make viable recom-

mendations and decisions.   

My most recent appointment is to 

the Veterans Employment and 

Education Commission.  At the 

most recent convention in Phoe-

nix I attended the commission 

meeting and there were excellent 

presentations, particularly in the 

area of veteran’s employment.  

The two that particularly interest-

ed me were from the CEO’s of 

Hiring our Heroes, a project of 

the U.S. Chamber of Commerce, 

and SkillMil.  They work at plac-

ing veterans into the workforce, 

particularly those exiting the ser-

vices.  Both function in different 

ways, for example, SkillMil uti-

lizes the military occupational 

specialties and other credentials 

to include non-military to con-

nect veterans to jobs.   

As a result of these presentations, 

and the fact that my son-in-law 

had recently told me he currently 

needs over 1,000 employees, and 

it will rise to over 4,000 with the 

infrastructure bill passing, I saw 

the potential in getting all of 

them aligned and connected, 

working to put veterans in the 

front of the line for jobs.   

My son-in-law is the Internation-

al Servicing Director for the In-

ternational Union of Painters and 

Allied Trades (IUPAT). They do 

commercial/residential painting, 

industrial/bridge painting, dry-

wall finishing, glazing (glass 

structures), to include the paint-

ing of military facilities and ves-

sels, both inside and out. They 

also have training centers in eve-

ry state and some of the jobs, 

particularly work on military in-

stallations require clearances.  

Bridge painting, for example, is a 

job that requires training and cer-

tification, and is highly paid 

work.  With the passing of the 

Infrastructure Bill there will be 

an increased need for individuals 

to fill these types of positions. 

I was able to get them all con-

nected and they have all met and 

are working on plans to get our 

veterans good paying jobs.   A 

positive result helping our na-

tion’s heroes.  I am proud to have 

played a little part in the solution 

to the problem of veteran’s em-

ployment. 

Being on a National Commission 

or Committee has to be taken se-

riously so as to effect positive 

outcomes.  It is not just a check 

in, and check out.   

 

For God, Country & Community 

Tom Scanlon 

Senior Vice Commander 

Department of Vermont 

 Senior Vice Commander 

 Tom Scanlon 
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Howdy Legionnaires 

 

You may be wondering why I 

haven't been participating in legion 

activities for the past several 

months. Here are the reasons: 

 

Back in July ~ September 2021 I 

was at the VA and in the planning 

stage for having knee replace-

ments.  When they did the pre-op 

testing they found my blood counts 

to be abnormal.  They sent me to 

Dartmouth-Hitchcock Medical 

Center where I received the diag-

nosis of acute myeloid leukemia 

(AML).  This is a chronic leuke-

mia which requires treatments for 

extended periods now and into the 

future because this cancer leaves a 

residue of cells that can not be de-

tected.  So... treatments must con-

tinue regularly. 

 

As we Christians do, I immediate-

ly asked God to take my burden.  I 

am confident that God will get me 

through this.  There have been 

some other bumps in the road as 

well, such as pseudo-gout in my 

knees and blood clots in my left 

leg and right lung.  He has held my 

hand every moment and has His 

Angels: doctors, nurses, special-

ists, as well as family, friends and 

neighbors who have called, sent 

cards, and prayed for me.  Praise 

God for all these very special 

folks. 

 

I am very weak due to the cancer 

infusions and all the medicines, 

but getting around with a walker or 

wheelchair.  God has me on a posi-

tive ramp to become fully restored 

and in good condition.  He is awe-

some.  Sometimes, there is no 

strength to stand up, that's where 

God adds his strength to stand and 

off we go.  Even in discomfort and 

pain, God's presence and strength 

leaves me with a sense of joy and 

peace.   

 

Enough about me, sure miss get-

ting around to some of the Posts 

and attending the special activities. 

Can't tell you how much I appreci-

ate the prayers, cards, and calls. 

My apology for not getting the 

word out much sooner. We've been 

on a roller coaster without breaks. 

We have been traveling to Dart-

mouth-Hitchcock Medical Center, 

Rutland Regional Hospital, South-

western Vermont Medical Center, 

and the White River Veterans Hos-

pital. All of these places have 

God's Angels taking great care of 

me. There are many times when I 

have had no strength; that's when 

God's strength comes along and 

lifts me up. Praise the Lord. 

 

Hey Posts and individuals, if you 

haven't made a donation to the 

Commanders Bell project at the 

Vermont Veterans Home, please 

consider doing so. It means so 

much to me to know that the old 

Chapel Bell will no longer deterio-

rate. God bless you for your sup-

port. 

Please remember to pray for our 

troops. 

 

Looking forward to attending the 

June Conference, 

 

Chaplain Ken  

 Department Chaplain 

 Ken Coonradt 

103rd National Convention 
 

The 103rd National Convention will take place in Milwaukee, 

Wisconsin - August 26 - September 1, 2022. Save the Date!  To 

check out what is already planned go to 

www.legion.org/convention/resources.  Nominations 

for attending the National Convention happen at the 

June Convention. 

http://www.legion.org/convention/resources
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What Is a Person's Legacy? 

By Mary Gormandy White      

Communication Expert 

Accomplishments 

The things a person accomplishes 

throughout life form the basis of 

the individual's legacy. A person's 

legacy of accomplishments isn't 

just about winning awards and 

coming out ahead. It includes all 

kinds of accomplishments, such as 

successfully overcoming adversi-

ty, raising resilient children, excel-

ling as a leader, creat-

ing inventions or innovations, and 

much more. The things a person 

does and achieves throughout a 

lifetime form a powerful legacy 

that others will remember about 

them. 

Impact on Others 

The influence an individual has on 

others is also an important aspect 

of legacy. People who set positive 

examples for others through their 

actions and words can leave a 

powerful legacy of good deeds and 

appropriate behavior. Parents and 

grandparents greatly impact their 

children, helping to mold their be-

liefs about family values and love 

from an early age that will impact 

them and future generations. 

Those who exhibit bravery leave a 

legacy of selflessness and courage. 

Everyone impacts and influences 

other people in some way, includ-

ing friends, acquaintance, cowork-

ers, neighbors. People can also 

leave an impact on the larger com-

munity, such as through serving on 

a nonprofit organization's advisory 

board. 

Doing Good Deeds 

The good works that a person does 

throughout life can establish a leg-

acy of kindness, generosity, and 

social responsibility. From helping 

others who are less fortunate or in 

a vulnerable population, those who 

do good works throughout their 

lives establish a positive legacy 

that helps make life better for oth-

ers. From volunteering to acts of 

kindness to charitable organiza-

tions or individuals in need, there 

are countless ways that good deeds 

leave a mark on the world 

Sharing Resources 

Speaking of good deeds, the re-

sources a person shares also im-

pact the individual's legacy. People 

who generously share their time, 

talent, or expertise are creating a 

positive legacy of sharing re-

sources for the good of others and 

the greater good.  

Legacy Isn't Always Positive 

Keep in mind that a person's lega-

cy isn't always positive. An indi-

vidual who behaves in unethical 

ways to get ahead without concern 

for others will leave behind a very 

different legacy than an individual 

who lives a good life characterized 

by high moral standards and con-

cern for others. People are well-

served to remember that every-

thing they do in life works together 

to create the overall mark they'll 

leave on the world. When making 

choices between right and wrong, 

a person who chooses to do what 

is right is forming a positive lega-

cy while those who make deci-

sions that are unethical or other-

wise wrong are laying the ground-

work for a negative legacy. 

The above edited article was found 

online, and I thought as a volun-

teer organization, was very appli-

cable to our many volunteers and 

their efforts to support our Legion 

family.  Because of all the great 

work our volunteers are doing, I’m 

sure many people will leave be-

hind a very favorable legacy.   

This is the time of the year, if your 

post hasn’t done so already, to 

check the status of those members 

for whom the post pays their mem-

berships.  If you use a cutoff age 

like 80, make sure you have 

checked those who may have ad-

vanced into this window.  Or past 

post commanders or other individ-

uals in your post who now fall into 

this category who might have been 

overlooked.  One or two members 

per post across the entire state can 

make a big difference.  That last 

100 may be easier to make than 

anyone could have ever expected.  

Keep up the good work in making 

those goals throughout the year. 

 

 Department Adjutant  

 Brian Markwell 

https://www.lovetoknow.com/member/41~mary-white
https://teens.lovetoknow.com/Building_Resiliency_in_Adolescents
https://business.lovetoknow.com/career-development-business-management/courageous-leadership-skills
https://kids.lovetoknow.com/wiki/Invention_Ideas_for_Kids
https://family.lovetoknow.com/importance-family-values
https://charity.lovetoknow.com/Advisory_Boards_for_Nonprofit_Organizations
https://charity.lovetoknow.com/Advisory_Boards_for_Nonprofit_Organizations
https://charity.lovetoknow.com/Importance_of_Volunteerism
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 Third District Commander 

 Joe Zickmund  
 

 

Many Posts struggle to have suffi-
cient attendance at meetings to 
meet the requirements for a quor-
um.  There are a couple ways to 
handle this.   We can change our 
bylaws to reduce the number re-
quired or we can find ways to get 
our membership more in-
volved.     Changing the bylaws 
without changing what we’re doing 
is only slowing down the eventual 
demise of our organizations.   I am 
certain that nobody reading this 

wants to see that happen. 

So, what do we do?   We embrace 
our programs.  We figure out what 
our inactive members need to re-
engage, we build value in our com-
munities, and we look for new 
members.    There’s a big push on 
finding new, younger members but 
let’s not forget the members we 
have as we do so.   What are we 
doing for them?  Are we in contact 
with them?  Are we inviting them 
to activities, meals, ceremonies, 
and meetings?   Have we asked 
them why they don’t attend meet-

ings?  We all have a “why”.  Let’s 
all revisit and shore up our “why” 
and then help others remember 
theirs so they can be engaged and 
an active part of this great organi-
zation.    It’s truly vital to our con-
tinued ability to serve. 

 

For GOD and Country  

 

Joe Zickmund 

Veterans Inquiring About Assistance 

As of December 30, the American Legion Department of Vermont Service Office has resigned.   For veterans seek-
ing assistance, please see below: 

 
Vermont Residents 

Please contact Rhonda at the Department of Vermont Veterans Affairs at 802-828-3379 or for additional infor-
mation visit their website at: https://veterans.vermont.gov/office-veterans-affairs/office-veterans-affairs-staff 

New Hampshire Residents 

Please contact The Department of New Hampshire American Legion Service Officer, Michael Hartt at 603-222-
5786 or for additional information visit their website at: https://legionnh.org/page/content/services/department-
service-officer   

If you have general questions, please contact The American Legion Department headquarters at 802-233-7131 or 

email at alvthq@talofvt.com during regular business hours 

Consolidated Post Reports (CPR)!  
 

We all know we have a duty and responsibility to report our activities to Congress through our 

Department and National office. It is imperative that we ob-

tain 100 percent on our CPR's. As you all know, it tells the 

story of who we are and what we do and do best. Let us tell 

the world of our good deeds, as many truly don't know what 

we do? Did you know you can attach an addendum to your 

report? Call Department Adjutant Brian Markwell for help!  

https://veterans.vermont.gov/office-veterans-affairs/office-veterans-affairs-staff
https://legionnh.org/page/content/services/department-service-officer
https://legionnh.org/page/content/services/department-service-officer
mailto:alvthq@talofvt.com
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 Caledonia county Commander 

 David W. Perron  

February has arrived. Mid-

winter was a great time and glad to see all there it 

felt good to visit again. Great job Commander and 

Kudos to Mel for putting it all together again.  

Anyone that couldn’t make it if you have questions 

feel free to reach out to me. 

 Membership starts with you!!!!!! Let’s make are 

Post stronger and healthy. Everyone’s job!!!!! 

 Keep up the good work with all actives throughout 

all Post. 

Please let me know if I can do anything to help with 

anything you folks need. 

COUNTY COMMANDERS- A big thank you to 

all County Commanders that have done evaluations 

and got them in to Department. Please CC me or text 

me the Post # when you have them completed. Let’s 

keep working on these and get all completed.  

 Also please update phone numbers and e-mail in 

Directory. Having trouble reaching out to some. 

Membership, Membership WE CAN DO THIS. 

             Thank you all for serving.  

            Contact #’s Home-525-3895 Cell 272-2793 

             Perrondavid323@yahoo.com 
               

Thank you. 

              David W Perron 

                Caledonia Country Commander 

MyLegion.org 

 

From February Training 

Newsletter 

 

National Headquarters continues 

to receive questions on signing on 

to MyLegion, processing mem-

berships, transmittals and more. 

Each case is carefully evaluated, 

but many of these issues are end-

user concerns. If the process steps 

are carefully followed in order, 

the system should work for mem-

bers, posts, districts, and depart-

ments sufficiently. 

When the Customer Service and 

Information Technology (IT) staff 

get bogged down responding to 

problems already addressed 

through MyLegion.org training 

resources, it keeps them from 

working on improving the MyL-

egion experience for all of us. 

So, before you call or email, 

please take the time to 

check “Need Help?” area at the 

top of MyLegion.org. There you 

will find step-by-step instructions 

and how-to videos covering the 

most common features utilized by 

individual members and member-

ship processing features for posts. 

How to Use MyLegion.org.  

 

Our IT staff is continuing to up-

date the MyLegion platform to 

add features and resolve issues. 

The progress of these improve-

ments may be found under 

“Known Issues.” Known Issues 

(mylegion.org). 

 

If you find an issue is not re-

solved by following these step-by

-step instructions, or if you are 

still having trouble with an issue 

that is marked as resolved, please 

contact us at cs2@legion.org. 

 

While many find this change or 

any change frustrating, the move 

to a more flexible environment is 

imperative to keep us operational 

as we move into the future. Thank 

you for your patience as we work 

through this process. 

mailto:Perrondavid323@yahoo.com
http://em.legion.org/c/1Q4kw5gpfApnVRgm3iBy9n
http://em.legion.org/c/1Q4lz1z3bN22ueHgYlfzvy
http://em.legion.org/c/1Q4lz1z3bN22ueHgYlfzvy
mailto:cs2@legion.org?subject=MYLEGION%20QUESTION
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DEPARTMENT OF 

VERMONT 

126 State Street  

P.O. Box 396 

Montpelier, Vermont 

05601-0396 

800-501-7131  

802-223-7131 

vtlegion.org 

Melodie Ashford 

Executive Administrator  

Finalvt@talofvt.com 

Department of  
Veterans Affairs 

800-827-1000 

www.va.gov 

American Legion 
Headquarters 

317-630-1200 

www.legion.org 

Vermont Office of 
Veterans Affairs 

802-828-3379 

www.veterans.vermont.gov 

VA Hospital 

White River Jct., Vermont 

802-259-9363 

Benefits 
800-827-1000 or, 

802-296-5177 

Scheduling 
802-296-5160 

Dept. Service Officer 

Larry Thompson 

479-3686 

thompsonl@myfairpoint.net 

 
Fellow Legionnaires,  

 

Fresh off our recent Mid-Winter Le-

gion family get together in South 

Burlington, I am proud to share with 

you some of the half year accom-

plishment of your Sons of the Ameri-

can Legion program.  I think you 

will agree that the level of leadership 

and commitment by Commander 

Revell and his Officers is not only 

impressive, but truly worthy of our 

support and gratitude.  To fully un-

derstand the Detachment’s, accom-

plish, we first must look back to the 

2021 American Legion National 

Convention held in Phoenix, AZ last 

August.  At that Convention, the De-

tachment of Vermont was awarded 

the highest per capita in the Eastern 

Region for donations in the support 

of the Nationally sponsored Child 

Welfare Foundation.  Moving for-

ward, SAL members not only partici-

pated in 9/11 remembrance ceremo-

nies across the State, but several of 

the events were also emcee by Son’s 

members.  Detachment Officers also 

attended the Vietnam Veterans mov-

ing wall in Brattleboro for the read-

ing of names.  The SAL does re-

member and continues to remind 

everyone of our past, to help keep 

these events in our thoughts.  One of 

the core programs of support for 

your SAL is the Veterans "Dodge 

House" in Rutland.  Around Veterans 

Day, the Detachment paid a visit to 

them, providing the Veterans with 

lunch and presenting the director 

with a check of $15,150.00 to help 

with their amazing work for the Vet-

erans.  More donations are pouring 

in, and the support does not stop 

there.   

 

I'd like to give a special thanks to the 

Middlebury American Legion Post 

27 for their support to the Dodge 

House.  Middlebury Legion Family 

members hosted an on-site radio-

thon fund raiser with WVTK radio 

station at the Post home, which with 

matching funds from the Post, raised 

another $15,000.00 for the pro-

gram.  At the event, Commander 

Revell signed up a new SAL mem-

ber, JT Dodge, the son of Mike 

Dodge, who the house is named 

for.  As you can see, job one, mem-

bership is instilled into the leadership 

of the Sons, with a mission to go be-

yond our goals.  To date, we have 

achieved over 2,800 members reach-

ing 78+% of goal.  We still have allot 

of work to do and I'm confident in 

our efforts.  Also in the fall, Detach-

ment and Squadron 10 Officers 

helped organize the Granite City 5 K 

run, which raised $22.000.00 for the 

Veterans Place in Northfield, in col-

laboration with the City of Barre and 

the Elks Club.  During the Holidays, 

Detachment and Squadrons members 

participated in Wreaths across Amer-

ica as well as other programs in sup-

port of Veterans, such as Squadron 

19 Santa ride which dropped off bags 

of goodies to the five town area vet-

erans and senior citizens homes.  The 

(Continued on page 10) 

 S.A.L. Advisor 

 Bruce Paquin  
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SUICIDE 

If you or someone you know is experienc-

ing suicidal thoughts, please call the crisis 

line at 1-800-273-8255, press 1 for         

veterans. You could also text at 838255.  

Commander Tester’s Motto for the year: 

 

“Have a goal for tomorrow,  

A plan for today,  

And remember the lessons of yesterday.” 

 Addison county Commander 

 Alan M. Smith   

 

 

Greetings 2nd District Legionnaires, 

 

Congratulations to the Addison County Posts all had 

attendees at the Mid-Winter Conference, attendance 

at the conferences and conventions have plummeted 

in the past years. 

If possible, Posts could offer to cover the cost of 

rooms and meals to increase attendance.  

 

Membership from here on out gets hard, contact 

those unpaid in person, this usually pays off. If any 

of the Addison County Posts need assistance contact 

me. 

 

Veterans’ needing assistance with claims and bene-

fits should contact Vermont Veterans Affairs at 802- 

828-3379 or toll free at 888-666-9844, D.A.V. Ser-

vice Officer at 802-296-5167 or V.F.W. Service Of-

ficer at 802-296-5168. Currently, The American Le-

gion is without a Service Officer. 

 

We plan on having a booth at Addison County Field 

Days, if you are interested in helping contact me or 

Karlene Devine. 

Detachment and Squadron members are supporting 

many more Veterans, Rehabilitation, Youth, and 

Communities Programs, all worthy.  Donation and 

man hours performed are still coming in and being 

counted.  These will be reported at our next get to-

gether.  

 

I think you will agree, the volunteer service and 

work are being performed at an impressive level by 

your "Sons Members".  I congratulate you the 

American Legionnaire for having the foresight to 

create a program such as the SAL which is self-

sustaining and continue to support the Veterans and 

all the American Legion's programs and initia-

tives.  Thank you for all your support to a Depart-

ment SAL program which exist for service to the 

Veterans and their families, Communities, State, 

and Nation.  

 

Bruce F. Paquin  

Department of Vermont   

SAL Advisor  
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Mid-Year Report 
Victor Stone 
Department Historian 

     The role of Dept. Historian is an interesting and ac-

tive one.  By charter, the responsibility is to “collect 

records and data of value and interest to the organiza-

tion and compile a complete history of the year’s activi-

ty.”  This is accomplished through a year-end report 

and a year book compiled for the Department Com-

mander.   In essence, the mission of the Department 

Historian is to tell the story of the American Legion in 

Vermont and on certain occasions to reflect back on the 

recorded history of the organization.  Interestingly, the 

word history, in many languages is the primary transla-

tion for the word story; you can see it in the word:  His-

tory. 

     I must say I have enjoyed the work and through it 

I’ve met many impressive Legionnaires, attended inter-

esting events and, along the way, learned a lot about the 

American Legion and its character. 

     Looking back on the past several months here is a 

brief look at some key stories: 

• The June Convention and Installation of our 

Dept. Commander, Cathy Tester,  after 

COVID influenced two-year term of service 

by Past Dept. Commander Ron LaRose 

• In July the Sons of the American Legion 

made a sizeable donation to the Vermont 

American Legion Foundation 

• In the last part of July and early August the 

American Legion Baseball season ended with 

Post #91’s team taking the winner’s trophy in 

the post season tournament 

• In August our leaders attended the 102nd Na-

tional Conference in Phoenix, Arizona 

• In September a solemn remembrance of the 

tragic events of 9/11 was held at Middlebury 

at Post #27 

• The National President of the American Le-

gion Auxillary, Kathy Daudistel, visited our 

State in September 

• Also in September the Dept. Commander in-

stalled a new slate of officers at Norwich 

University Post #1819 

• In October, the Dept. Commander installed 

the officers of Thetford Post #79 

• Again in October the Fall Conference and 

DEC meetings were held at Vergennes Post 

#14; featuring a visit by National Vice Com-

mander Cory Bates 

• In November, a Civil War memorial rededi-

cation ceremony was held at the Bennington 

Museum; this was in many ways the work of 

Bennington Post #13 

     Of course these are not the only events of the year 

but they do give you a sense of the activity and the un-

folding story of our 2021-22 year.  Looking forward we 

can anticipate the Oratorical Contest, the American Le-

gion birthday in March, Boys and Girls State, Law Ca-

det Program activities, and, of course, the June 2022 

Department Convention and many more events. 

     As we move into the second half of our operational 

year, I’d like to leave you with this thought…not many 

people are eager to study history as a discipline as it 

invokes uncomfortable memories of having to study 

ancient dates, recall the lives of obscure men and wom-

en, and remember the events of long forgotten places; 

however, if history was understood and taught as an 

intriguing unfolding story, it would never be forgotten.  

After all who doesn’t like a good story? 
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ORATORICAL PROGRAM 

 

This year, we have 2 contestants. One is being spon-

sored by Harry N. Cutting Post 59-Waterbury and 

the other is sponsored by Lyman F. Pell Post 8-

Norwich. 

District 3 contest site has not been determined yet.  

But will be in the Barre-Montpelier area. 

District 5 contest will be at the Ballard Hobart Post 

36-Ludlow on Thurs. Feb. 10 at 4 PM. 

Department Contest is Sat. Mar. 5.  Tentatively, it 

will be at the Pavilion in Montpelier.  With 2 con-

testants, we should be done by Noon time.  We have 

had the Department Contest at the Pavilion in the 

past and it is perfect for our needs. 

If you would like to be part of the contest person-

nel, please get in touch with me. (802-877-6392 or 

kdevine@myfairpoint.net) Due to COVID precau-

tions, only student competitors, their family mem-

bers and contest personnel will be in attendance.   

I want to thank the SAL for their significant contri-

bution towards our Department Contest awards. 

They have financially supported the Oratorical Pro-

gram for several years now.  Brian Massey became 

involved when he was the SAL Americanism Chair.  

Dual member, Bruce Paquin has attended Oratorical 

Committee meetings and the new SAL Americanism 

Chair, Randy McGrath is following in Brian’s foot-

steps.  I look forward to continuing to work with the 

SAL in this effort. 

Thank you, Vergennes Post 14, Bristol Post 19 and 

Middlebury Post 27 for recognizing the efforts of the 

dedicated youth that will be competing this year by 

your generous donations to the Department Oratori-

cal program.   

The 2022 National Finals will be April 22-24 in Indi-

anapolis at the Wyndham Indianapolis West Hotel, 

2544 Executive Drive, Indianapolis, IN, 46241, 

(317) 248-2481. Quarterfinal and semifinal contests 

are scheduled for Saturday, April 23 with the finals 

scheduled for Sunday, April 24. 

If you would like to know more about volunteer op-

portunities at the National Finals, go to   https://

www.legion.org/oratorical/volunteer.  There is no 

reimbursement for your expenses, but the satisfac-

tion of watching high school students from across the 

country including France and Puerto Rico explain 

the U.S. Constitution is revitalizing. Something we 

could all use now. 

Scholarship Awards – DEADLINE April 1 
 

This scholarship award, sponsored by The American Legion 

Department of Vermont, has a challenging and noble purpose, 

which is broadly and aptly stated in the following program 

slogan:  

“AN EDUCATIONAL OPPORTUNITY FOR EVERY 

QUALIFIED STUDENT” 

 

The American Legion believes that more students will continue their education if they are giv-

en a helping hand. Through the splendid cooperation and support of the entire American Le-

gion Department of Vermont Membership, this scholarship award has been made possible. 

 

Visit vtlegion.org for the application for contact Department at: Email  Phone number 

https://www.legion.org/oratorical/volunteer
https://www.legion.org/oratorical/volunteer
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://nebula.wsimg.com/73ae36744d54f22804bfa4ebbd6e5606?AccessKeyId%3DACE8023AA0C435BCC818%26disposition%3D0%26alloworigin%3D1&imgrefurl=http://www.themontgomeryteaparty.org/bill-of-rights---u.s.-constitution.html&docid=K
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Mission Blue 
Grants 

 
All Mission Blue Applications 

must be submitted before July 1, 

2022, for those posts to be award-

ed grants.  Internal Affairs will be 

unable to process any grant appli-

cations after this date.   

  

Since Fall Meetings, national has 

made it easier than ever for posts 

to receive at least a portion of the 

maximum $2,000 available for 

these grants.  If a post does not 

have either a current CPR on file 

or insurance with national listed 

as an additional insured, they 

could still be eligible to receive 

up to $1,000.  If those posts can 

secure the proper insurance re-

quirements afterwards, they may 

reapply for another $1,000 (or 

whatever amount meets the maxi-

mum amount for Mission Blue 

grant totals.)  Posts that have pre-

viously received $1,000 under the 

former requirement restrictions 

can be eligible for the remaining 

amount of the $2,000 maximum 

so long as they have a certificate 

of insurance for a current policy 

at the time of the second/

subsequent application(s). 

  

Additionally, all recipients’ posts 

are required to submit a grant us-

age report within six months of 

the check issued date per the 

terms of the Mission Blue Grant 

program.  Posts that do not report 

their grant usage potentially be 

billed by finance for the entire 

amount of those funds.  As of to-

day, approximately 60% of all 

grants issued have been reported 

and 86 reports are over-

due.  Please reach out to all your 

overdue recipient posts and en-

courage them to submit their re-

port to avoid an awkward situa-

tion.  We do not require receipts 

and the form takes no more than 

2 minutes to complete.   

 

If your post is interested in apply-

ing for the Mission Blue Grants. 

Contact Department for forms 

and additional information.  

Congratulations to the following 
posts for 100 percent member-

ship as of February 3 report 
 

 Mcbride Hardwick Post 44, Dorset:  
Goal 20 members, Current 26 for 130% 

 
 Creller-Landon, Inc. Post 60, Alburgh: 

Goal 83 members, Current 84 for 
101.20% 

 
 Cecil A. Davis Post 17, Whitingham: 

Goal 15 members, Current 15 for 100% 

From Your Department Commander, 
 
As I travel visiting posts I have met some    
amazing and dedicated Legionnaires.  Are you 
aware there are awards to recognize these    
individuals?  
 

 PDC Rodney Sherman-Legionnaire of the 
Year  

 Adjutant of the Year 

 Finance of the Year 

 Service Officer of the Year 

 Law Officer of the Year 

 The Ron Aldrich "Medal Of Valor Award" 

 American Legion Department of Vermont 
Color Guard of the Year 

http://vtlegion.org/documents/Legionnaire_of_Year_2021.pdf
http://vtlegion.org/documents/Legionnaire_of_Year_2021.pdf
http://vtlegion.org/documents/Robert_Bergeron_AOY_fillable.pdf
http://vtlegion.org/documents/Calvin_Cole_FOY_fillable.pdf
http://vtlegion.org/documents/Don_Sisco_SOY_fillable.pdf
http://vtlegion.org/documents/2015LAW_OFFICER_OF_THE_YEAR_Appl-1.pdf
http://vtlegion.org/documents/firefighter-emt-rescue_ap.pdf
http://vtlegion.org/documents/firefighter-emt-rescue_ap.pdf
http://vtlegion.org/documents/ColorGuardEvaluation2021.pdf
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ENDORSEMENTS OF DEPARTMENT OFFICERS 

YEAR:  2022 - 2023 

The Legionnaires listed below have been endorsed for the following offices 

    SPONSORING 

DEPT. COMMANDER THOMAS SCANLON 27 

SR. VICE COMMANDER MARK CLOUTIER 07 

NO. AREA COMMANDER LOU FURRY 07 

SO. AREA COMMANDER 
WILLIAM FERMAN 

LEWIS GRAHAM 

49 

36 

1ST DISTRICT COMMANDER JESSICA PATENAUDE 91 

2ND DISTRICT COMMANDER DAVID PERRON 30 

3RD DISTRICT COMMANDER     

4TH DISTRICT COMMANDER WILLIAM BROTHERS 49 

5TH DISTRICT COMMANDER     

ADDISON COUNTY COMMANDER     

BENNINGTON COUNTY COMMANDER     

CHITTENDEN COUNTY COMMANDER RICHARD WEST 91 

CALEDONIA COUNTY COMMANDER ANGELA MARSHALL 58 

ESSEX COUNTY COMMANDER     

FRANKLIN COUNTY COMMANDER     

LAMOILLE COUNTY COMMANDER     

ORANGE COUNTY COMMANDER     

ORLEANS COUNTY COMMANDER     

RUTLAND COUNTY COMMANDER     

WASHINGTON COUNTY COMMANDER     

WINDHAM COUNTY COMMANDER     

WINDSOR COUNTY COMMANDER     

DEPT. FINANCE OFFICER     

NECman     

ALT. NECman     
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AMERICAN LEGION RIDERS 

 

VERMONT 
 
 
 
 
ATTENTION: PLEASE SHARE WITH YOUR MEMBERS: American 

Legion Riders of the Department of Vermont. Below is the infor-

mation to join our Mid Winter ALR meeting which is also our election 

meeting.  This will be held via ZOOM and we are hoping more members will be able to participate 

because of this.   

 

If you intend to run for a position please let Lou Furry or myself know so we can get a jump on set-

ting up the voting for this meeting. Nominations will still be taken the day of the meeting but if you 

know you are willing to keep your position or would like to accept a nomination for one please let us 

know in advance if possible.  

 

 A list of current officers is included beneath the Zoom login information.  If anyone needs assistance 

to get access to Zoom please let me know in advance as well so we can make this happen for you.  

 

The American Legion Dept. of Vermont is inviting you to a scheduled American Legion Riders Zoom 

meeting. 

 

Topic: American Legion Riders Meeting 

 

Time: Saturday, Feb 26, 2022 10:00 a.m. Eastern Time (US and Canada) 

 

Join Zoom Meeting 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87256211509?pwd=RkN5WGR2R3dqVC9qME1rWnJqYTM1dz09 

 

Dial In: 1 929 436 2866 

 

Meeting ID: 872 5621 1509 

 

Passcode: 873015 

 

 

 

 

(Continued on page 18) 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87256211509?pwd=RkN5WGR2R3dqVC9qME1rWnJqYTM1dz09
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Current ALR VT Officers: 

 

Director - Lou Furry 

 

Asst. Director - Mark Cloutier 

 

Secretary - Corrinna Colson 

 
Treasurer - Bonnie Stewart-Lohr 

 

Safety Officer - David Hendee 

 

Road Captain - John Christian 

 

Sgt.-at-Arms - Chris Wood 

 

District 1 Representative  - Ken Trombley 

 

District 2 Representative  - Dale Manning 

 

District 3 Representative - Wanda Woodard 

 

District 4 Representative  - Marc Colety 

 

District 5 Representative  - Andy Sheldon 

Save The Date 
Department Annual Convention 

 
 
Mark your calendars and begin planning to attend The 
American Legion Department of  Vermont's 103rd 
Convention, June 23 - 25, 2022.  The Double Tree by 
Hilton in South Burlington has been selected as the site 
location.     
 
The cost of  rooms will be $179.99 plus tax and Banquet on Friday evening will be 

$35 per person.   More information on when you can reserve your room and banquet 

tickets will be forthcoming in the March Bulletin  



19 

 

DEPARTMENT  

COMMANDER’S  

PROJECT 
Department  
Commander 
Catherine M. Tester 

Project: To build a permanent structure to house the original chapel bell at the Vermont Veterans  Home. 

Goal:  To raise $15,000.00 for this project. 

History: The Vermont Veterans Home came into being in 1884. In 1890, a chapel 

was built entirely with donations from the Grand Army of the Republic. The 

bell for the chapel was donated by Major A. B. Valentine, a prominent  

businessman in Bennington at this time.  

 During the period 1967 - 1976, several renovations and building projects 

were completed and the original chapel was taken down. A new chapel was 

built along with a large community room. The Chapel Bell was kept but not 

built into the new chapel. Instead, it was affixed to a 4’ high wooden post 

structure and parked outside the chapel building. Over the years, the Bell 

had rusted badly and was in poor condition.  

In 2016, the Bennington Rotary Club arranged for the Bell to be refur-

bished. The metal pitting was repaired, and the Bell proper was repaired and resurfaced. However, 

it still resides atop the 4’ wooden posts and is now placed at the memorial area on the Home 

grounds. This method of display leaves the Bell open to the elements and more evidence of metal 

pitting and deterioration of the Bell proper is occurring. 

The Plan: The project entails the Bell being removed from the wooden posts and placed in a permanent  

structure that would protect it from the elements and place it on display with a plaque giving the 

history of the Chapel Bell.  

The structure will be placed in the grassy area just in front of the main entrance of the Veterans 

Home and resemble the original architecture of the Veterans Home. 

The Bell would be hung inside the structure rather than set on a base.  

 A stamped concrete walkway would lead to the Bell  display with a 

wrought iron fence around the structure.  

 Local contractors have already been contacted and have signed on for 

the project.  

How to  

Donate:  This project is being funded 100 percent by donations to the Commander’s Project. Donations are 

gladly accepted from individuals, Posts, Squadrons, Units, business's or departments.  

 Donations can be made to the Chapel Bell Project in two ways: 

 1. Mail your donation to the Department of  Vermont at P.O. Box 396, Montpelier, VT, 05601.   

     Make the check out to the “Department of  Vermont”. Please put Commander’s Project in the  

     memo line.  

 2. You can present your check in person to Department Commander Tester at any event that she is  

      attending.  
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COOLBETH, EARL    07 

HAMILTON, ROBERT C   13 

REDDING, JOHN H    13 

RYERSON, JOHN L    19 

BLOOD, FRED M    24 

ELLIS, JAMES     24 

FENTON, CHARLES    24 

KEITH, JR THEODORE   24 

LEUTKE, CHARLES    24 

ROBERTS, JR LAURENCE   24 

SIMONS, CHARLES    24 

WATSON, JAMES    24 

WILLIS, MARIE     24 

JILLSON, JR ERNEST    24 

ALLEN, ROGER V    49 

 

 

 

“Whereas, we humbly bow to 

the will of Devine Providence, 

while ever cherishing in our 

hearts the memory of              

distinguished service to our 

country and outstanding       

contributions to American     

Legion comradeship. The    

American Legion does mourn 

the passing of these comrades. “ 

Post  

Everlasting 
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SON’s Commanders Project 
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Gas Raffle and Sweepstakes Awards 
 
 
Thank you to everyone who purchased tickets for the Gas Raffle.  It raised over $1,000 dollars for The Ameri-

can Legion programs. Congratulations to the Gas Raffle Winners: 

• Kenneth Coonradt – 1st Place $250 

• PDC - Richard Gray – 2nd Place $150 

 

Congratulations to our lucky Mid-Winter Sweepstakes Raffle winners:   

 

• Earl Coolbeth, Hardwick VT - $2,500 

• Stephen Hein, Hyattsville MD - $1,000 

• Francis Potter. St. Albans VT - $500 

• Larry Varney, Perkinsville VT - $100 

• David Bovat, Grand Isle VT - $100 

• Paul Croteau, St. Johnsbury VT - $100 

• Jacob Kokaly, Jr., Newport VT - $100 

• Stuart Fisher, Grafton VT - $100 

• James Bessette, Williston VT - $100 

• Peter Frank, Savoy MA - $100 

• Peter Morran, New Britain CT - $100 

• Eric Brown, Guilford VT - $100 

• Hoard Dushane, Crown Point NY - $100 

National Commanders Members Incentive  
 

Remember the National Commanders incentive for those who paid there 2020 

dues but not their 2021 dues. A member can pay just the 2022 dues and keep their 

continuous years of membership. The member would not gain a year for the lost 

year but keep those prior to paying their 2022 dues. This can’t be done online it 

has to be mailed into department. Let’s tell our members they are important and 

make those calls. 
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DEC meeting January 22, 2022 

The Department of Vermont Executive Committee met at the Doubletree Hotel, in S Burlington, VT at 

1300 hours.  The meeting was presided over by Department Commander Catherine Tester.  Roll call was 

taken by the Dept Adjutant and a quorum was present of the executive board members. 

Minutes from the October 23, 2021, DEC meeting were approved. 

Department Assistant Finance Officer David Woodward gave the finance report.  It was moved and 

passed to accept the report. 

Commander Tester then went into unfinished business with Post updates.  

Post 39, Poultney.  Matt McCoy is working with an accountant to file past 990’s.  They’re painting the 

post; donations are coming in for cans of paint. 

Post 26, Hartford.  Fred Stebbins was asked in October to go to Post 26 to work with them as Adjutant.  

Their rest stop vending is currently the only source of income.  Monthly reports are being sent in with 

minutes and financials.  Lou Graham said there is a vacancy on the committee and said that there are di-

minishing funds that can’t cover expenses and pay off the $16,000 debt.  Fred said that they are paying 

back an extra $1,000 per month to catch up on back rent. 

Post 57, Milton, according to Mark Cloutier is basically on hold until spring. 

Post 69, Arlington, per David Woodward, everything is current and on track.  He moved to change 

monthly monitoring to quarterly and move the responsibility to the county commander.  The motion 

passed.   

Convention update was given by Fred Stebbins.  Currently Barre, Post 10, is looking into hosting the De-

partment convention in 2022.  PDC Ferris brought up whether we can use a larger facility such as an ar-

mory or the auditorium.  PNVC Perham was concerned about the limited parking.  The Barre site is on 

hold until further information is obtained.  Next mid-winter, 2023, to be held at the Doubletree in South 

Burlington was moved and passed. 

New business was then brought up.  Post 35, Mt Mansfield is up and running well. 

Commander Tester then made appointment of Barb Bushaw as the Americanism committee chair. 

Resignation of DSO was then brought up.  PNVC Perham moved not to accept the DSO resignation.  

Moved and passed to go into executive session. Voted to come out of executive session.   Vote on motion 

to not accept DSO resignation failed. 

PDC Latour moved that the DEC accept the DSO resignation.  Motion passed. 

The meeting was adjourned at 1515 hours. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Brian Markwell 

Department Adjutant 
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